
Guardian Angels Central Catholic 
School Board Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, June 22, 2022 
 
The Guardian Angels Central Catholic School Board met on Wednesday, June 22, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. in the parish 
rectory. 
 
Ryan Steffensmeier called the meeting to order. 
Father Weeder began the meeting with a prayer. 
 
Roll call was taken. Board members present included: Brenda Duhsmann, Justin Steffensmeier, Ben Borgmann, 
Tom Hagedorn, Danelle Smith, Jeff Timmerman, Ryan Steffensmeier, Paula Peatrowsky, Kate Hagemann, and 
Father Weeder. 
 
Board members not present: Sue Kreikemeier, Leanne Ritter, Ashley Strehle 
 
School Organization Representatives present: Paul & Jackie Ridder (Development Committee) 
 
School Organization Representatives not present: Renee Schmid (SPA), Danelle Ehrisman (Booster Club) 
 
Ryan asked if there were any additions or corrections to the May minutes. Ben made a motion to approve the 
May minutes; Justin seconded. 
 
Committee Reports 
Booster Club: Nothing 
 
SPA: Nothing 
 
Development Committee: Paul updated the board that he has continued to have conversations with Dave 
Baumert about increasing the teachers’ salaries and he and Dave agree we should wait for Mr. McAndrews to 
arrive so he can be a part of the conversation. 
 
Facilities Committee: Tom commented that Tony Kaup replaced the broken step north of the GA building and 
did a good job. Catholic Mutual (Insurance company) has reported some areas they see as tripping hazards that 
need to be remedied as soon as possible or at least put an action plan together for fixing the problem areas. The 
problem areas include the sidewalk and step on the north side of the activities building and the brick area 
between the sidewalk and the curb in front of the GA building. Tony Kaup gave Tom a bid of $15,000 for 
replacing the concrete in these areas. Justin made a motion to accept Tony’s bid and Danelle seconded. 
 
Finance Committee: Justin reported we are at 91% through the school year’s finances and still on track with 
what was budgeted. Tom made a motion to approve the finance report; Danelle seconded. 
 
School President Report: Father reported that Mr. Folkers will no longer be teaching/coaching at our school due 
to personnel matters. 



 
Kate: No report 
 
Paula: She has hired 3 paras for the upcoming school year: Rachelle Kai, Allison Meiergerd, and Morgan 
Siebrandt. The wages for all paras have increased to $15/hr. There have been no 1st grade applicants. Paula is 
currently sending out letters to potential subs to find out who is interested in being on the sub list and what 
their personal schedules will allow for sub days. There are 279 kids enrolled in GA for the 2022-2023 school year. 
 
Theresa Hasenkamp has been hired as the secretary to fill Lori Franzluebber’s place. We are still looking for a 
part time book-keeper to fill Donna Meister’s place. 
 
There are currently 2 applicants for the boys’ basketball coach. Both will be interviewed in the near future. 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Leanne Ritter 


